THE PARISHES OF SACRED HEART & ASSUMPTION 

P.O. Box 67        Roseland, NE 68973      
402-756-6251



CONFESSIONS:
Reverend Corey Harrison







30 min. before each weekend Mass Parish email address: sacredheartassumption@gmail.com 

 Amie’s email address: ehrman.ateam@gmail.com 
Parish website: www.Sacredheartassumption.com      Father Harrison’s email address: fr.corey-harrison@cdolinc.net
June 9 & 16, 2024
*This is a 2 Week Bulletin*
Mass Schedule

Sunday Holy Hour

June 9


AC

5:00pm



Monday


June 10

SHC

7:30am

Tytus Hoffman


Tuesday-Friday

June 11-14

No Mass
Saturday


June 15

SHC

5:30pm
+Don Koos

Sunday


June 16

AC

8:00am
People of the Parish

Sunday


June 16

SHC

10:00am
Lisa Trausch
Sunday Holy Hour

June 16

SHC

5:00pm
No Exposition
Monday-Friday

June 17-21

No Mass
Saturday


June 22

SHC

5:30pm
+June Jorgensen
Sunday


June 23

AC

8:00am
People of the Parish
Sunday


June 23

SHC

10:00am
Randy & Becky Sorensen  

Sunday Holy Hour

June 23

AC

5:00pm

Liturgical Ministries at Sacred Heart
June 15/16
Acolyte:


Sat. Allen Ehrman


Late Mass @ SHC Brian Zubrod
June 15/16
Lector/Reader:

Sat. Ron Sidlo



Late Mass @ SHC Jolene Heuertz
June 15/16
Servers:


Sat. Atley P & Maverick P


Late Mass @ SHC Gus H & Tayten H
June 22/23
Acolyte:


Sat. Bernie Parr



Late Mass @ SHC Tim Hoffman
June 22/23
Lector/Reader

Sat. Chris Sluka



Late Mass @ SHC Brenda Monroe
June 22/23
Servers:


Sat. Beau B & Brady P
 

Late Mass @ SHC Jeremy & Justin S
June 29/30
Acolyte:


Sat. Lenny Trausch


Late Mass @ SHC Brian Zubrod
June 29/30
Lector/Reader

Sat. Dave Goldenstein


Late Mass @ SHC Phil Trausch
June 29/30
Servers:


Sat. Clay S & Stetson T
 

Late Mass @ SHC Gus H & Tayten H
Liturgical Ministries at Assumption
June

Acolyte:


Early Mass @ AC Glen Bonifas
June

Lector/Reader:

Early Mass @ AC Betty Trausch
June 

Servers:


Early Mass @ AC Volunteers

Stewardship of Treasure

We give back to the Lord in return for all that He has given us…June 2, 2024
Sacred Heart – $1212 (General), $15 (Peters Pence)
Assumption Church - $867 (General), $25 (Maint/Repair)
Knights of Columbus will meet on Monday, June 10 at 7:30pm at the Assumption Hall. Everyone is welcome.

Summer CCD – We will have Srs. Benedicta and Joy of the Marian Sisters come to Assumption July 8-12 for summer CCD. This year’s theme for teaching will be Marian Apparitions. Registration forms will be out soon. Please text Amie if you feel your child will or will not be attending. The sisters would love to have a high school night one evening of that July 8-12 week. If any high schoolers would be able and willing to meet – please contact Jodi Mackin with the day during that week that would work best.  The Sisters mentioned it would be an opportunity to gather, play some outdoor games, and then hear their vocations stories and/or have question and answer time.
Assumption Projects. Project Update: Flooring starting this week – once this is done, finishing touches on plumbing and cabinet work will be completed. Thanks to those who have given to the projects. This what has been given so far: Convent House - $32,000, AC Unit for Parish Hall - $9,300 and combination donations to both projects - $3,500.

Diocesan Youth Camps: I have put flyers in each Church with the different youth camp opportunities this summer. These include the camps at Camp Kateri (SKY camp, Tekawitha Games, Catholic Adventure Camp, and a new one-a Family Camp) Also for the Canoe Trip down the Niobrara River. 
Lincoln Salt Dogs Faith and Family Nights: Join the Salt Dogs baseball team at the Haymarket for Faith and Family night! Each night will have entertainment beginning 2 hours before the game including: In-stadium Chapel with the Players, Catch in the Outfield, Player Autographs and Live Church Band on the Concourse. Bake sales and Merchandise Booths will also be available on the Concourse before and during the game. The dates and times for these are: Sun. June 23 @ 1:05pm; Sun. July 14 @ 1:05pm; Wed. Aug. 28 @ 7:05pm. 
The Nebraska Catholic Conference (NCC) will present on how we can defeat the Pro-Abortion ballot initiative. St. Mary’s in Sutton will host this presentation in their parish hall on Sunday, June 9 at 3:00. Megan Fehr, who is a Communications and Outreach specialist with NCC will be the main presenter. Desserts will be served. 

Mass Intentions: Masses can be offered for a loved one that has passed away, someone celebrating a birthday or anniversary, someone in need of prayers, Priests and the religious of our diocese, leaders of our government and against abortion are some examples.  If you would not like to say the name of the person, you can say you would like a mass for “special intention”.  We gladly will try to do dates requested.  Mass intentions are $10.  
Eucharistic Procession and Pilgrimage to Indianapolis, IN: The Eucharistic Pilgrimage “Serra Route” will be coming through Holdrege on June 17th and 18th then move towards Hastings on June 18th, travelling to St. Michaels and St. Cecilia’s then going up to Grand Island, and coming back down to Doniphan on June 19th.  You can follow the path by going here: https://www.eucharisticpilgrimage.org/st-junipero-serra-route I have also added links on the parish website. Please note: there have been some major changes to the “Serra” route of this pilgrimage.  These changes had to happen due to an unforeseen construction project on Locust St in Grand Island.  What was going to be a 12 mile pilgrimage is now significantly altered. On June 19th, following Mass at St. Mary’s, there will be a Eucharistic Procession around Grand Island and then back to St. Mary’s. Then at approx. 11:30 am, Bishop Hanefeldt will meet Bishop Conley at the 9-mile bridge. Because of lack of parking and limited shoulder space, for safety reasons the decision was made that only perpetual pilgrims, Bishop Hanefeldt, and Bishop Conley be present for this handoff and the 2.5 mile walk to Doniphan. Anyone wishing to join the procession may join at the entrance to Doniphan – at roughly 1st and Bartelt Ave. The plan is to be there at or around 12:30 pm.  From there, the procession will make its way through Doniphan, reaching St. Anne’s and having adoration until 4:30 pm.  St. Anne’s will have a reception for pilgrims and attendees after Adoration.
Prayer Chain – Sacred Heart and Assumption maintain an active Prayer Chain.  If you have a prayer request or would like to become a part of the prayer Chain, please email Betty Trausch at betty.jean.trausch@gmail.com for the emailed version and call Lorene Trausch at 402-756-6491 for the telephone version.
Fr. Harrison’s Notes:
Time Away: I will be heading on a little vacation starting Monday/Tuesday June 10/11.  After my vacation, I will be heading on retreat at Mount St. Mary’s Seminary.  The retreat is June 17-21. If you have any prayer intentions for me to pray with on retreat, please do not hesitate to let me know. Please email me fr.corey-harrison@cdolinc.net with your intentions, or give me something in writing on Monday June 10 before 4:00 pm.
Prayers for Fr. Ferdinand Boehme and parishioners in Superior: Please have continued prayers for Fr. Boehme.  His thyroid cancer has returned in a very aggressive form.  He has opted not to pursue treatments and has been moved into hospice care in Lincoln. Please pray for him that he be given spiritual consolation and strength.  Also pray for his parishioners in Superior and Nelson who will, no doubt, mourn the loss of their pastor.
NCBC: I have put the new articles for June in the back of each church.  The Living the Catholic article is titled, “The Moral Status of Compassion” and Making Sense of Bioethics article is titled, “Language – Veiling or Unveiling Moral Truth.”  Reminder – our diocese has partnered with the National Catholic Bioethics Center (NCBC).  In addition to these monthly articles, they are available for consultations regarding healthcare decisions. A non-exhaustive list available for consultation would be: end of life care, assisted nourishment, and hospice.  They will also answer questions or concerns couples may have in avoiding, achieving, or managing pregnancies; or even questions you may have about participating in biomedical research or how to understand our cooperation in the wrongdoing of others (this would especially pertain to receiving vaccines that were created using embryonic stem cell research).  You can reach out to NCBC by phone – 215-877-2660 or by website www.ncbcenter.org/ask-a-question
Book a Month: We will meet Sunday June 23 at 6:30 pm in the Rectory to discuss “Haily Holy Queen” by Scott Hahn.
